Hopping Green & Sams

Attorneys and Counselors

July 12, 2007

RECEIvED
JUL 12 2007

BUREAU OF AR ReGULATION
VIA HAND DELIVERY

Trina Vielhauer, Chief

Bureau of Air Regulation

Department of Environmental Protection
111 South Magnolia Drive, Suite 4
Tallahassee, FL 32301

Re:  PSD Air Construction Permit Application
Taylor Energy Center, Taylor County, Florida
DEP File No.: 1230052-0001-AC (PSD-FL-391)

Dear Ms. Vielhauer:

As counsel for and on behalf of Florida Municipal Power Agency, JEA, City of
Tallahassee, and Reedy Creek Improvement District, we are sending this letter to
withdraw the above-referenced, pending application for a Prevention of Significant
Deterioration (PSD) Air Construction Permit which these applicants filed with the
Florida Department of Environmental Protection on May 24, 2007, for the Taylor Energy
Center. This withdrawal is made without prejudice to any other pending proceeding.

If there is any portion of the $7,500 processing fee remaining, the applicants
request a refund. The check should be made payable to JEA and sent to Mike Kurtz,
Executive Director, Taylor Energy Center, 301 West Bay Street, Jacksonville, Florida
32202.

Thank you for your consideration and attention to this matter. If you have any
questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

HOPPING GREEN & SAMS, P.A.

By: /. 1
Gary P. Sams /
Angela Morrison Uhland
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cc: Mike Kurtz, Executive Director, Taylor Energy Center
Jack Doolittle, ECT, Inc.
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